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ICE Protocols and Contacts 

 
 
U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) agents are allowed on our campus. And in some 
instances, the Federal ICE agents may be carrying firearms. 
 
We recognize the presence of ICE or other federal agencies assisting immigration enforcement on 
our campus could cause concern and raise anxiety. In turn, Seattle Colleges has developed a 
protocol for community members to follow should they encounter ICE agents. The protocol has 
identified designated staff members who will serve as the main contacts at initial and escalated 
levels.  
 
For most situations, reaching out to Campus Security officers should be sufficient. They have 
been trained to respond appropriately in these situations and will work directly with 
federal officers. The security officers will reach out to additional contacts, as needed. 
 
If You Encounter a Federal Agency, Stay Calm and Contact Security 
 
Remember, stay calm. Students, staff, and faculty should not insert themselves into a situation to 
try to help or stop ICE agents while those agents are doing their job. Immediately direct ICE agents 
to the contacts listed below and then notify a North Seattle College staff member or your 
supervisor.  
 
Refer to our Keep Washington Working website (northseattle.edu/campus-safety-
and-security/keep-washington-working-act or scan QR code) for additional 
information to help you know your rights and the limitations involved in enforcing 
immigration law. 
 
North Seattle College Security Phone Numbers 
 

• Main Security: (206) 934-3636 
• Security Cell 1: (206) 549-2466 
• Security Cell 2: (206) 549-3332 
• Director of Security Arnulfo Ramirez, (206) 934-4407   

arnulfo.ramirez@seattlecolleges.edu 
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